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MEMORANDUM 

13 May 2022 
Ref.: DRAFT 

To:  Commissioners and Heads of Delegation 
  

c.c.:      Bolivia, Chile, Honduras, Indonesia and Liberia 
 
From:     David Hogan, Compliance Committee Chair 
               Jean-François Pulvenis, Director ad interim 
  
 
Re:    Workshop on Compliance (by videoconference) – hours: 8 AM-11 AM 

As a follow-up to our memorandum ref. 0185-410 dated 4 May 2022 and in view of the absence 
of any comments to the contrary regarding the proposal made by Canada and circulated through 
memorandum ref. 0188-410 dated 9 May 2022, please be informed that the Workshop on 
Compliance will be held from 8 AM to 11 AM PDT – San Diego time –by videoconference on 
the dates previously indicated (Wednesday 1 June and Thursday 2 June 2022).  
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MEMORANDUM 

4 May 2022 
Ref.: 0185-410 

To:  Commissioners and Heads of Delegation  

c.c.:      Bolivia, Chile, Honduras, Indonesia and Liberia 
 
From:     David Hogan, Compliance Committee Chair 

               Jean-François Pulvenis, Director ad interim 

Re:    Workshop on Compliance (by videoconference) – dates and provisional agenda 

As discussed and agreed by the Committee for the Review of Implementation of Measures 
Adopted by the Commission, during its 12th meeting in August 2021, the Commission endorsed 
the convening of a workshop on compliance to explore how the Committee’s procedures and 
outcomes might be strengthened, so as to ensure an improved compliance with the measures 
adopted by the Commission as well as a better performance in their implementation.  
 
This workshop will be held by videoconference on Wednesday 1 June and Thursday 2 June 
2022. These dates will allow for sufficient time before the annual meeting of the Compliance 
Committee and of the Commission for the Members to consider thoroughly the conclusions and 
recommendations of the workshop, as well as to prepare and submit to the Commission any 
concrete proposal that they would deem appropriate. 
 
The informal nature and format of the workshop will make possible for stakeholders to have a 
wide and open participation, enriching thus the discussion and its results and also ensuring the 
representation of all societal components involved in the implementation of the measures adopted 
by the IATTC. It is expected that, in addition to other RFMOs and other relevant IGOs, several 
NGOs will participate as representatives of the civil society in general and also, more specifically, 
of the fisheries sector.  
 
In order to facilitate its conduction and development, the workshop will be co-chaired by the Chair 
of the Compliance Committee, David Hogan, and the IATTC Director ad interim, Jean-François 
Pulvenis. They will prepare and circulate afterwards a report, summarizing the conclusions 
reached by the workshop as well as its recommendations, without prejudice to the position that 
each CPC would deem appropriate to take on these issues or to the proposals that they would 
decide to submit to the Commission for its consideration at its 100th meeting August 2022. 
 
 

 


